Chief’s Report
9/23/20
-First Due is completing the initial build out for our district and testing should begin next week.

-Bid for siding from Valley View Homes would be $6400 less with Masonite than previous bid
of $48,240 for Hardyboard. However, the builder is unsure if the county would approve the use
of Masonite with the current WUI code. It may not be an acceptable siding option for the
mountains in the WUI.

-No one else wanted to bid with an alternate material.

-Wildland- Facebook outreach from Katie Jesse & conversations with Chief Puffet about CWPP
and outreach..

-Also regarding the CWPP, | spoke with Chief Puffet and he'’s very happy with the product he's
been developing. More detailed than Evergreen and more appropriate for IHFR. Going to meet
with him in the coming weeks.

-Freshen up 2008 CWPP would be about $25k, their entire plan is $50k with ownership of GIS
layers and other products produced. Our current plan has no GIS data. Possibly grants from
the state forest service/DFPC?

-Engine 341 had some unusual performance on the fire this week. Brought it in for pump
testing and while it passed, the leaking is getting worse. We may not be able to wait until
rebuild if rebuild isn't until 2020. Evan is working on an estimate for the work on the pump.

-I've reached out to SVI for a bid for the rebuild last week and they said they'd get back to me in
the next week or two.

-Medic 386 is in service.
-Water levels in the system are at 88%.

August calls-17

1- barn fire (IHFR)
5-medicals
2-cancelled enrotte
1-grass fire

4-mva

2-UTL

1-Good Intent
1-Smoke Check
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